FOLKE PARISH COUNCIL


MNUTES
Wednesday 14th November 2018 at 7.30 p.m.

held in Alweston Village Hall on
Cllr J Dolder, Cllr Pugh, Cllr Crothers, Cllr Rolls, Cllr Atkinson, Cllr L Dolder, Cllr Scrivener DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Penfold.

1. APOLOGIES   Cllr Scrivener and Lynne Dolder for being late.
2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

2.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 12th September 2018 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”. With amendment at 7.1 regarding names.  Unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
2.2 Cllr Pugh offered his resignation from the PC at the end of his term of office and will not be submitting his application at the May elections.  He was thanked for all his support as a Councillors and it is hoped that he would remain involved in PC activities.
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS.

4.
TRAINING

4.1
Cllr Crothers reported that at a recent DAPTC meeting it was made clear that PC’s wanted to be taken seriously with regards to planning applications.  To be taken seriously then Councillors would need better training put in place for them to give appropriate advice.  
5.
Financial Matters
5.1
Clerks payment of Salary for Oct and Nov at 12.5 hrs per month £254.95. Unanimously agreed.  
5.2
Expenses as presented at £44.56. Unanimously agreed.
5.3
VAT refund will be submitted on the new system shortly. 
5.4
It was agreed that Cllr Crothers would take forward online banking with Lloyds with Cllr Crothers, Cllr Rolls and Cllr J Dolder as signatories.  Unanimously agreed.  
5.5
The budget and expenses were reviewed by Councillors and it was agreed that the Precept demand would remain the same at £5400 for 2019/2020.  Unanimously approved.  
5.6
Election costs 2019 email circulated.

5.7
It was unanimously approved to reimburse Cllr Crothers for £30 for the fee for accessing the wills of deceased trustees of the Playing Fields from probate services.  Cllr Crothers explained the advice received free from Linda Wilthew, Solicitor, regarding the transfer of the Alweston Playing Fields as trustee to Folke PC.   All the trustees of the Alweston Playing Fields are now deceased.  Cllr Crothers has successfully sourced 2 of the wills of the last 3 trustees and has copies of Mr Gregory and Mr Crocker wills, but not that of Mr Neal.  There was no mention in either will regarding trusteeship.  It was agreed that Cllr Crothers would write to the solicitor of Mr Neal and ask for the trusteeship to be transferred to Folke Parish Council.    


Digby estate will continue to own the land but Folke PC will become the Trustees.  The land will therefore not need to go on the land registry or as an asset of the PC.  There was further discussion regarding the Tennis Courts.  This is a matter to be resolved once transfer of the Trusteeship has been determined.   
6.
PLANNING

6.1
Planning Enforcement Enquiries new form email circulated.
7.
PLAY AREA & PARKING AREA

7.1 
Transfer of Trusteeship of the playing fields to Folke PC discussed at 5.7.
8.
general correspondence received
8.1
Your latest Shaping Dorset Council newsletter received 3

8.2
DAPTC E-Newsletter 12 - October 2018

8.3
Presentation _ Parish and Town Planning Session at South Walks House _9 October circulated.

8.4
Wessex Flood Warden Newsletter - Autumn 2018

8.5
DAPTC AGM Saturday 10 November 2018  Cllr Crothers and Cllr L Dolder attended.  They took the opportunity of discussing gullies in Mundens Lane with Highways and were informed this was not a high priority but they will review.  Useful meeting for oversight of how Councils work.
8.6
Invite to AGM, News from Dorset CPRE and autumn edition of 'The Dorset Review'
9.
Report from Councillors attending meetings on behalf of the Parish Council

10.
DATES TO BE AGREED FOR NEXT YEAR. - 
9th January 2019
13th March 2019
8th May 2019 Village meeting at 7pm, Full Council meeting 7.30pm

10th July 2019
11th September 2019
13th November 2019
11.
Public Discussion
11.1
Cllr Lawrence reported that there will be free parking in December in Sherborne all day Saturday on the 8th, 15th and Monday 22nd in Dorchester.  Similar arrangement will also happen in Bridport. 
11.2
Cllr Penfold has not received any complaints regarding potholes.  Reported that progress continues with regards to the unitary authority.

11.3
Cllr Pugh reported that he is planning to unblock the drain opposite Thistledown.
11.4
It was agreed to reimburse Cllr Rolls £20 for concrete cost in connection with the installation of commemorative bench.  Councillors agreed that any ceremony would be best planned for the spring.  [image: image1.png]



